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Meetings:

920 Marks Drive

Keizer OR 

2nd Tuesday Each Month

7pm – 9pm


September Meeting – 9/8/09

Penny & Walt shared some crystals, pyrite, and zinc sulfite they found near Detroit Dam.  We decided to have a second September outing so we could all find our own.

September Outings

September 4th – 7th
Several members camped out at the club claim.  Several dredges were in the water with some sluices and pans too.  The kids caught crawdads and Ouida cooked them up on an outdoor camp stove.  Some metal detected around the foundations of the old mining camp.  We found a little bit of gold, a lot of old metal, and a couple of coins.  The weather alternated between sunny and rainy so we had a large campfire to dry out around.

September 26th
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The club went to a rock face on the side of the road near Detroit Dam.  Some of the rock has tumbled down the hill and has small crystals in it.  Another part of the wall had to be chipped out but we found a deposit of zinc sulfite and iron pyrite.  Some of the pyrite was found in crystal form and some of it had formed a thin leaf between layers of the rock.  The scenery and weather were both awesome.

Off the road there’s a creek drainage that has a tunnel blasted though solid rock under the highway.  Some people hiked up the creek looking for crystals.  We had to stop when we reached the waterfall.  This is an extremely picturesque area so bring your camera if you go.
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The group then moved to an old mine shaft with a tailings pile nearby.  There’s some gold in that tailings pile!  Don’t forget that it’s not safe to explore inside old mine shafts a the wood used for shoring up the walls is often rotting and mines can contain dangerous gases.

October Meeting – 10/13/09

Our speaker for the October meeting fell through so we spent our time sharing about previous outings and planning the next outing.  This was the first meeting held in our new meeting place.  It’s larger and more comfortable.  It was nice to have time to chat and get to know each other better.  This meeting lasted just as long as meetings were we have a structured agenda.

November Outing – 11/04/09

We had a great behind the scenes tour of AAA Precious Metals in Portland.  This company buys gold and silver (and other metals) and melts them down for re-use.  They have a testing machine that told the different kinds of metal contained in a ring that was analyzed.  They explain and showed us the gold refining process and it many steps.  None of the liquids used in the refining process is released to the sewer system; it’s all recycled.  We heard a great story about how they processed carpeting from a jeweler’s shop.  They cut the carpet out of the shop, burned it, and then refined what was left after the burning process.  They retrieved $5,000 to $6,000 in metal from the shavings that had fallen to the floor over the time this shop was in business.

November Meeting – 11/10/09

Claudia spoke about Essential Salmon Habitat and its relationship to mining in Oregon waters.  The Division of State Lands (DSL) is considering designating an additional 2,000 miles of waterway as Essential Salmon Habitat.  Claudia attended a meeting at DSL where they were asking for input from miners before the public comment period.

Christmas Dinner– 12/04/09

We had our annual Christmas Dinner at Almost Home Restaurant.  We had a good showing of members.  There was a lot of laughter and good food.  It got pretty noisy in there with everyone swapping stories, telling jokes, and having fun.

	We elected club officers for 2010:

President – Delmon Ray

Vice President – Claudia Wise

Secretary – Barb Parker

Treasurer – Joe Greene

Communications Director– Lynn Baustian
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	Meeting & Membership Coordinators – Steve Davis, Larry Sheridan, and Marlea Sheridan

Claims Committee – Claudia Wise, Lynn Baustian, Joe Greene, Buzz Sizemore, and Ted Staley

We also held drawings for our two raffles:

Pinpointer – Larry Sheridan

50/50 – Delmon Ray


	[image: image4.jpg]





Barb Parker

Millennium Diggers Secretary
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